
P-05-832 To Amend the School Admissions Code Relating to Summer-Born 
Children, Correspondence – Torfaen County Borough Council to Chair, 
19.12.18 
 
Dear Mr Rowlands 
 
Further to the attached, I trust the following information is helpful. 
 
As per the Admissions Code, we do not have a one size fits all specific policy in 
relation to the deferral of Summer born children. Our main admissions booklet 

(Parents/Carers Information 2019, page 21 – view by clicking here ) includes the 

following statement: 
 
‘…if parents whose children have a summer term birthday, the admission code 
indicates that it is not normally appropriate for such children to be admitted to a non-
cohort age group. However, the code emphasises the need to consider each case 
on its merit and the admissions authority would adopt this approach should any 
cases arise.’ 
 
I can confirm that we have not had any parental requests to defer entry in the last 
three years. 
 
Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you require any further information. 
 
Regards 
 
 
 
John Tushingham 
Head of Access & Engagement /  Pennaeth Ennyn Diddordeb & Mynediad 
Education Service / Gwasanaeth Addysg 
Torfaen County Borough Council / Cyngor Bwrdeistref Sirol Torfaen 
 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.torfaen.gov.uk%2Fen%2FRelated-Documents%2FSchools-Info%2FSchools-Information-Booklet.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CSeneddPetitions%40assembly.wales%7C91b3c80179a747061d2308d6659f1891%7C38dc5129340c45148a044e8ef2771564%7C1%7C1%7C636808131881027048&sdata=tPdmKhZmSq6cIaI8LrKUn6qtYhNxV23W%2F7LzW3xdpVg%3D&reserved=0

